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The Library Times

President’s Letter
With summer winding down and fall just around the corner,

it's time for the Friends of the Library Membership Drive. If

you are already a member, it’s time to renew your Friendship.

Your membership is important to the Library, as your contribu-

tions support and enhance the special programs and services

that otherwise would not be possible. Additionally, only Friends

receive the newsletter, The Library Times, which is published

about every other month. As a member, you will be among the

first to sign up for any Friends-sponsored programs requiring

registration.You also will be admitted free of charge to the annu-

al Book Sale on preview night. With the expansion project going

along so well, your support is especially important so that we

can provide special enhancements. Take a moment to join the

Friends of the Library. Over 700 of your friends and neigh-

bors agree that we want you to help support one of Avon’s finest

assets, our Library, where there is something for everyone.

Become a Friend today.

Barbara Leonard
President, Friends of Avon Libra ry

Expansion News
The library construction project is progressing well. When

the additions to the building are completed in October, the library
staff and services will move into the new section. Thereafter, the
existing building will be completely renovated, and the project is
expected to be finalized in the Spring of 2012, barring unfore-
seen delays. We appreciate the understanding and good humor
of our patrons and the library staff, as the construction has cre-
ated some challenging situations.

In July, we received notification that our grant application was
approved by the Hartford Foundation for Public Giving. The
Hartford Foundation grant will fund improvements in the Young
Adult Room and common areas, including computers, furnishings,
workstations, books and Radio Frequency Identification
Technology, a new system that will bring a state-of-the-art approach
to the way the library is able to track its collections. This is the
largest contribution to the Expansion Fund that we have received,
and it resulted in attainment of our $1 million campaign goal. We
are extremely grateful to the Hartford Foundation for this award.

Other capital campaign funds will be used to support enhance-
ments to the building in technology, furniture, signage, electronic bul-
letin boards, self-check-out stations, programming and collection devel-
opment. The fundraising effort, chaired by Mark Nolan, will continue
through the completion of the project, in order to equip the library with
these enhancements and to endow a fund to support future needs.

We are very grateful to all our donors who have made our
campaign a success. If you have not already contributed, please
consider a donation, which will enable us to incorporate features
that will benefit our entire community.

Mary LaBelle Suter
President, Avon Libra ry Boa rd of Directors

Have you driven by the Library lately?
Have you parked in the new parking lot?  Have you seen the new community room take shape before your very eyes? Everyone is admiring
the brickwork and architecture. Much has been accomplished over the summer and we can’t wait to welcome you into our new library
with our friendly service, up-to-date technology and innovative programs. It won’t be long now, but in the meantime, thank you for your
patience and understanding while we are under construction. The changes in hours, the inconveniences…it will all be worth it!

Virginia Vocelli, Libra ry Director

Avon Day is September 24
Thompson Brook School

This is the 30th Anniversary of Avon Day.

Visit us at the Library booth.

Enter to win a Nook!!



4th Annual 

Friends Author
Luncheon

Friday, October 14

Guest speaker:
Pulitzer Prize Winning
Author Elizabeth Strout

Golf Club of Avon   
11:00 am - 2:00 pm

Ask a friend, join the Friends!

The Friends of the Avon Library are holding their

4th Annual Author Luncheon with author Elizabeth Strout.

Ms. Strout’s most recent work, Olive Kitteridge, a novel in

stories, won the 2009 Pulitzer Prize, was nominated for the

National Book Critics Circle Award, and was a New York

Times Bestseller.

Reservations required; tickets are $50.00.
More information on www.avonctlibrary.org or contact 

Janet Stokesbury at 860-676-7961.
More additonal information on the evernt call Linda

Jordano at 860-404-7470 or email: jjjj4L@comcast.net.

One-on-One 

Computer Tutor 

The library offers one-on-one

computer tutoring with a local

high school student. You may bring your own laptop or use

of the library’s computers. Please call the Reference Desk

to schedule an appointment; afternoons and early evenings

are best.

Status of 

Book Sale 

Donations

The Friends of the Library are hoping to be able to

accept your gently used books for their annual Book Sale

later this fall, when space becomes available for storage of

the items. We appreciate your holding on to your donations

until we can accept them; it is your generous donations that

allow us to have such successful Books Sales. Please

check the library web page for donation updates. Thank you

for your patience.

Two National
Grants Awarded to

Avon Public Library
for Civil War

Commemoration

Tina Panik and Patrice Celli of the Avon Public
Library have been awarded two grants from the American
Library Association (ALA) and the National Endowment
for the Humanities (NEH).

The first grant is “Let’s Talk About It: Making Sense
of the American Civil War.” The project consists of a
five-part series of reading and book discussions, which
will be led by Dr. Matthew Warshauer, Professor of
History at Central Connecticut State University.

The book series will take place January through May,
2012. Each program will focus on different perspectives
of the Civil War through works of historical fiction, politi-
cal speeches, diaries, memoirs, biographies, and short
stories. The first three lectures will be held at the Avon
Congregational Church on Rt. 44, and will take place at 7
pm on: January 11, 2012, February 8, 2012, March 7, 2012.

The second grant is a national traveling exhibit titled,
“Lincoln: the Constitution and the Civil War.” This
exhibit will be installed in the newly renovated communi-
ty room during Fall 2012. “The exhibit will identify three
crisis: the secession of the Southern states, slavery, and
wartime civil liberties, and explores how Lincoln sought to
meet these political constitutional challenges.”

Both of these grant-funded programs will serve as a
continuation of the Avon Library’s commemorative cele-
bration of the 150h anniversary of the American Civil
War, a collaborative community project that began in
March 2010. The goal to provide a better understanding
of the Civil War and promote discussion of the complex
issues of this period in American history.

Look for more details as these events draw closer! 

Civil War Programs:
An Afternoon with Walt Whitman

A dramatic one man performance by Stephen Collins.
1:00 pm Tuesday, October 4 • Avon Senior Center

Up Close and Personal:
The Everyday Life of the Union Soldier

Presented by James Genco
7:00 pm Thursday, October 13

West Avon Congregational Church

Register for programs online at www.avonctlibrary.info 
or by calling 860-673-9712.

Everyone at the Library would like to
thank the members of The Garden Club
of Avon for the lovely flower arrange-
ments that grace our circulation desk
each week. Both the staff and the library
patrons enjoy the artistry and color of
the fresh flowers. Thank you.



The Homebound Program

The library offers a Homebound
Service to all Avon residents who are
homebound, either temporarily or perma-
nently. If you, or someone you know,
would like Library items delivered to your
home please call to set up the service.

We have volunteers ready to pick up
and deliver library items.

Homebound patron Pauline 

Vehslage visits the library with 
library volunteer Anne Fitzgerald.

New Policy for 
Museum Passes

Museum Passes will now be
available on a first come, first
serve basis. You no longer need
to make a reservation. If the pass
is available, it is yours to check
out!

Our Summer Intern! 
Thank you to our wonderful summer
intern, Melissa Crichton. Melissa was
one of many wonderful candidates for
this summer’s library intern program.
She became a library patron here at the
Avon Library 19 years ago when she
was just a baby!  She attended story-
time, became a teen library volunteer,
assisted with programs. As summer
intern she gained work experience by
assisting in each department, giving a
hand in cataloging books, checking out
materials, creating displays and recom-
mending books. Now that the summer is

over Melissa has returned to Southern Connecticut State University where she will continue her studies in Nursing.

* * * * * * * * * * *

Volunteering at a
teen program

Scooping at our
ice cream social

Melissa as a baby in
the library preschool
area

Over the past year the library has received generous donations in memory of Nancy Swain, who was a longtime, devoted
library user. She especially enjoyed listening to books on CD, so we purchase new titles with her in mind.

New purchases:

Blood Money by David Ignatius Man Walks Into A Room by Nicole Krauss
Carte Blanche by Jeffrey Deaver Buried Secrets by Joseph Finder
Road to Appomattox by Robert Hendrickson Union Quilters by Jennifer Chiaverini
Silent Girl by Tess Gerritson Unkbroken by Laura Hillenbrand

Understanding The Fundamentals of Classical Music Professor Richard Freedman (Modern Scholar Series)

From Here to Infinity: An Exploration of Science Fiction Literature Professior Michael D.C. Drout (Modern Scholar Series)



Francis & Joan Aiello
Jennifer Aldag
Lisa & Mike Alessio
Theodora Alpert
Peter Anderson
Betty B. Anderson
Marsha Anderson
Judith Anderson
Estelle Apatow
Frank & Beth Archambeault
Arnold &Hermia Aronson
Charles & Marguerite
Atkinson
Richard & Bonnie Aube
Gina & Rene Aube
Brian & Paula Baczyk
Marquerite L. Bailey
Audrey Baker
Olga & John Balko
Bob & Joanne Ball
Nancy L. Bancroft
John & Jane Bancroft
Melanie Barber
Ilene & Mike Baron
Carol & Dick Barry
Rosalie Bartos
Edwin & Edith Baum
Ms. Clara Baur
Michael & Paula Beauchamp
The Beauregard Family
Arnold Becker
Henry & Lorriane Becker
Bruce, Kim & Lara Beckius
Linda & David Beizer
Horty Belvin
Melissa Bender
Ina L. Bendett
Diane Benner
Carol Bergeron
Ms. Jane Bergeron
Ed & Edyth Bergman
Ron & Beverly Bernabo
Allen & Mary Bernholtz
Dr. Leora A. Berns
Dr. Helaine Bertsch
Jerry & Linda Berube
Audrey Bilotti
Carol Binns
Mary Black
Dorothy Blanchard
R. K. Blankenbicker
Paul & Lois Blawie
Adrienne Bletchman
Judy & Eric Bloom
Linda & Steven Blotner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bogino
Lori Bollinger
Pam & Jim Bombara
Michael J. Bombara
Marion Bond
The Borenstein Family
Ms. Ruth Borkin
Gloria Boudon
Roger & Liz Bourbeau
The Bowdens
Sue Brachwitz
Jane & John Bradovchak

Jane Brady
Bob & Joan Brault
Rebecca T. Braun
Carol Bressor
Janice & Dick Brigham
Anona Broadman
Geoffrey & Joan Brod
Grace Brondum
Vince & RoseMarie Brown
Judith Brown
John & Arlene Buckey
Shirlee Buckley
Bill & Sue Budde
Bruce & Judy Buff
Elizabeth Pierce & 
Chester Bukowski
Susan & Robert Bullis
Hank & Nathalie Burbach
The Burkard Family
Robert & Georgine Burke
Shirley Bussolini
Edward Butler
Debbie Butt
Shaela Cahill
Robert Cambell
Carl Candels
Lothar & Betty Candels
B. Jeanne Cardwell
Tom Carey
John & Nancy Carlson
Dr. William & Diane Carney
Ellen & Richard Cartun
Mrs. James M. Cary
Mr.& Mrs. Kenneth Case
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Casey
Mr. & Mrs. George Caspar
Claire Cates
Traci Cavanaugh
Patrice Celli
Paul & Annette Chagnon
Michelle & Johnny Chang
David Chapin
Leslie & Phil Chaput
Heather Chard
William & Karen Chervak
Phyllis Chirgotis
Charlotte Church
Sue & Ross Ciaccio
Anthony Cianci
Michele H. Ciment
Lois & Fred Clack
Tom & Virginia Clark
Lillian Clark
Ellen Clarke
Susan B. Clemow
Mr.& Mrs. Charles Clinton
Helen Clough
The Coco Family
Elaine Coffin
Karen Cohen
Holly Cohen
Stanley & Janet Cohen
Judy and Hill Colbert
Donald & Betty Cole
Sadie & Louis Collacchi
Danny & Delma Collins
Michele Cone

The Conlin Family
Jane & Rick Connel
Carole Connolly
John & Dolores Cooleen
Joan Cooper
Ann Cope
Elinor Coppa
Bruce & Ruthellen Corbett
Judith Corbett
Ken & Margaret Corey
Shirley Coscina
Tina & Joe Cotter
Lois N. Cox
Shirley A. Cram
Claire & Jim Craven
Lee & Bev Creer
Linda Crookshanks
Tom & Alberta Culley
T.L.Jr. & Dolores B. Curran
Nancy & Gerald Cutler
Lionel & Doris Cyr
Tina Davies
Richard & Nancy Davis
Mavis Davis
Betty L. Davis
Joe & Carolyn Dawkins
Luiz & Bridget 
de Moura Castro
Mary DeLuca
Marvin & Noma Deming
Sally Dengenis
William R. Deramo
Robert & Leila Dial
Joseph C. Diani Sr.
Dennis and Penny Dix
Martha Dixon
Carol & Russ Doeg
Robert & Candace Doersch
Elinor Dolnier
Elise Donabedian
Joseph & Henrietta Donato
Michael J. Donoghue
Sharon & John Donohue
Rita Dorman
Tim & Laurie Dorn
Dwight & Betty Douglas
Louis & Jeane Dow
Marian P. Downey
Gail Downs
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Doyle
Thayer & Judy Drake
Barabara & John Drew
Esther B. Drezner
Ron & Kathleen Driscoll
Mr. Laurence Duclos
Mary Jane Dunn
Carol L. Dunn
Suzanne Dutilly
Ronnie Eacott
Diane & Jim Edell
Lisa & Wally Eells
Gene & Vera Ehnen
Elaine & Al Ehrlich
Eleanor C. Ellert
Chery Bartholomew &
Michael Emig
Irene Emmanuel

Irene E. Engel
Eric & Ruth Epner
Drs. Ralph & Mary Anne
Epstein
Gus & Monica Erickson
Samira Fahmy
Jim & Martha Fanelli
Mercedes Cecilia Featherston
Ruth & Mark Feinberg
Beth & Phil Ferrari
Tom Mack /Val Ferro
Michael Festa
Rockie Filaoro
The Fischler Family
Julie & Michael Fischman
Claire & Robert Fish
Gloria L. Fisher
Anne Fitzgerald
Carter Flatt
Carl Folia
Anthony & Mary B. Fons
Grace Forsythe
Darla Fox
Karla & James Fox
Nora & Mark Fox
Ellen Franklin
Christine & Hal Frazier
Kathie Freeman
John & Mary Fregeau
Hank & Jean Frey
Mr & Mrs. Friedlander
Claire & Ted Frytz
Chris Gackstatter & Family
Marilyn Gadzik
Phyllis & Steve Gaffney
Martha Gallagher
Mark & Carol Gantner
Andrea Garbus
Dorothy & Harry Garfinkel
Gregory & Laura Garger
Diane T. Garms
Mary-Jane Gately
Carole Gatti
Rodney T. Mooney & 
Mary T. Gelsomino
Carol & Jim Genco
Sharon Genovese
Eric Gladstein
Jan Glass
Lawrence Glass
Mrs. Winnie Glassman
Jeanne Goldbach
David & Suzanne Goldberg
Mrs. Irving Goldschneider
Margot E. Goldstein
Herb & Doris Golinsky
Jeri & Stuart Gollinger
Stephen & Laurie Gondek
Ms. Monette Goodrich
Norma & William Goralski
The Gordon Family
Mary Lynn Gorman
Carol & Mel Gottlieb
Delores P. Graham
Thelma Greene
Arlene & Robert Greenstein
Vernon J. & Myrna S. Gresh

Marian Grey
Barbara Griswold
Mr.&Mrs. Richard Groothuis
Mr. & Mrs. Wm. Grunewald
Don & Candie Gunn
Dorothy Gustavson
John & Karen Haberlin
Beverly L. Hamilton
Bob Hannah
Judith Hansen
Eric & Suzanne Hard
Malcolm & Susan Harpham
Mildred K. Harrington
Dick & Eileen Harris
Laura Harris & Stephen Gray
Jim & Mary Harrop
Charles & Mary Harvell
Julia Harvey
Rena Hathaway
The Hauth Family
Gail Hayter
Dan & Mary Healey
Thomas & Patricia Heavren
Marcia Helbig
Claire Henderson
Pat & Ron Hensley
Helen Hepburn
Alice Herrmann
Margaret & Eric Herzlich
Betty Hewitt
Richard W. Hines
Robert A. Hintermister
Ilana & Herb Hirsch
Enid & Bob Hirst
Louisa Hogan
The Holt Family
Steve & Laura Holtzman
Mary Ellen Hooper
Charlotte A. Hoppe
Monte & Cindy Hopper
Jack & Betty Horrigan
Philip E. Hoskins
Steve Howard
Nora Howard
The Huber Family
Pamela & Edward Hudson
Mike & Beth Hudson
Katherine & Peter Hufstader
Robert & Audrey Hugel
Audrey Hunt
Ann Hutton
Leslie & Thirza Hyatt
Tom & Marilyn Iezzi
Joe Isreal
Barbara Jacobs
Mari & Barry Jacobson
Al & Kathleen Jaffe
E.P. Jamilkowski
Theresa Jaquith
John & Andi Jepson
Astrid Johansen
Louise Johnson
Ellen Johnson
Bill & Rena Johnston
James & Linda Jordano
Terry & Grace Jowett
Gerhard & Jane Jung

TO ALL OUR FRIENDS, NAMED BELOW, THANK YOU FOR YOUR MEMBER-

SHIP

IN THE FRIENDS OF THE AVON PUBLIC LIBRARY!
With this issue of the newsletter our new membership year begins.  Your donations of time and money make the Avon Public



Lenore & Gerald Kaiden
Ilene & Marty Kaplan
Leah Kaplan
Eileen & Henry Katz
Lynn & Robert Katz
Ellen & Don Kauffman
Muriel L. Kelly
Joan & Barry Kemler
Dayna & Brian Kennedy
Antoinette Ketterer
Anne Keyes
Charles & Nina Kilgore
Roger & Laurel Kirschen
Marilyn & Mel Kirschner
Phradie Kling
Ann & Richard Knapp
Barbara & Bill Knapp
Helen N. Kolago
Martha & John Konefal
The Koo Family
John A. Kostrisak
Ethel P. Kotarba
David Kotler
Peter & Eleanor Kowalchek
Dan Kowalski
Meera & Kris Krishnan
Ina & Seymour Kroopnick
Ruth & David Krugman
Tad & Vicki Kuziak
The La France Family
Sara & Marvin Lapuk
The Lasser Family
Mary & Mario Lattizori
Robin Lazinsk
Ronald Leathers
Joel & Alisa Lehman
Edgar & Marilyn Lent
Barbara Leonard
Phil & Sue Lerner
Lee & Joe Lester
Priscilla & Jonathan Lester
Michael & Sally Levin
Ed & Carole Levin
Barbara R. Levine
Hilary & Elcon Levinson
Patricia Light
Marilyn & Brian Lindsay
Mary & Stewart Lindsay
George & Maryann Linn
Susan & Hugh Linnane
Sara Linsley
Susan and Doug Lint
John & Mary Little
Molly & Jerry Littlefield
Norman & Judy Llewellyn
John & Arlene Lloyd
Julie A. Lohner
Sally Lord
Irene Loretto
Pat & Jim LoStocco
Jim & Arlee Love
Jim & Jean Love
Henry B.C. Low MD
Susan & Kevin Lybeck
Eudora Lyhne
Nancy & Alexander Mac 
Mary MacDonald
Mary-Frances MacKie
John & Lorraine MacLeod
Suzanne F. Macy
David & Wendy Madsen
Dick & Verne Mahoney
Ann D. Mains
John & Lesley Mancini
Conrad & Lillian Manville
Diane Marinaro

James A. Martino, Jr.
Peter & Kathy Marzano
The Mateja Family
Katherine Matousek
Richard Matt
Anna & David Matthes
The Mazurick Family
Henry & Adele Mazzie
Susan & Thomas McCabe
Bob & Marge McDaniel
Charlie & Jean McDougall
Tom McEachin
Eileen &Robert McKeon
Betsy McKeown
Lucille & Cliff McKibbin
Chic & Betsy McQueeney
David & Jean McQuillan
Bruce Meade
Pat and Omar Meguid
Dr. Elaine and David Mello
Gloria Meltz
Ivan & Alicia Mendelsohn
Mr. & Mrs. Joel Messing
Lili Jean Metcalf
Anne & Fred Meyer
The Micheller Family
Kelly & Bob Miley
Barbara Miller
Carm & Bob Miller
Francoise & Hans Miller
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Miller
Linda & Ed Miller
Donna Miller
Carol Mintell
Tom & Barbara Mitchell
Carolyn Mogielnicki
The Molson Family
Michael & Joan Monts
Pamela Moore
Ms. Agnes Morgan
Daniel & Lee Morgan
Ed Morgan
Ellen & Morris Morgenstein
Robert Morris
The Muench Family
Deborah Key Mundair
Tinker & Blaine Murphy
Linda Murphy
John & Ann Murray
Helen P. Muszynski
Bill & Liz Neff
Ruth F. Nelson
Anita Newman
Constance & Richard Nista
Mark and Marylyn Nolan
The Noonan Family
The Nulsen Family
Anthony Nwachukwu &
Sonya Dockett
Elena O'Brien
Gerald & Anne O'Brien
Dennis O'Connor
Mary E. O'Donell
Dr &Mrs. Julian Offsay
Jodi Oh
Evelyn O'Hagan
Bob & Betty Ohlheiser
Richard & Pauline Olmsted
Joan & Charles Olsen
Leonard Oremland
Dr. Orgun
Mary Owen
G. Paiella
Ruth & Herb Pandiscio
William Panetta

Nancy & Andy Papanek
John & Margaret Pappalardo
Mr. & Mrs. Pardey
Jo-An & Robert Parente
Lissa Paris
Dick & Jean Parker
Garland & Frances Pass
Rosanna & William Pastor
Ted & Connie Patchen
Connie Patterson
Lucy & Norman Paulton
Tricia Pearce
John, Kristine, Alison Pearson
Marie Peluso
David & Mardelle Pena
Gus & Janet Penna
Deborah Percival
Polly & Stephen Philbrick
Stan & Elaine Phillips
George & Louise Pierfedeici
Mrs. Irene D. Pockoski
Lee & Natalie Pollock
Sharon Radler
Jeffrey Ratner
The Redemske Family
Rita Reed
Donald G. Reed
Charlie & Barbara Regan
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Reid
John M. Reilly
Marguerite Reilly
Allan B. &Joan Reiskin
The Ed Reller Family
Rick & Jill Rendeiro
Mr.& Mrs.Anthony Retartha
Barbara & Ernest Rettig
Herbert Gewell & 
June Rhodes
William Richards
Mary Jane Richilson
Eric & Casandra Rickard
Sam & Susanne Riela
The Rigby Family
Mary Roberts
Polly Robinson
Tom & Joan Robinson
Zara & Robert Rodman
Peggy & Bill Roell
David & Suzanne Roozen
The Rosato Family
Steve & Pam Rose
The Rosen Family
Dorothy Rosenberg
Ralph Rosenberg M.D.
Daniel & Lauren Rosenfeld
Irving & Shirley Rosenthal
Jan & Norman Rosow
Heinz & Ilse Rosskothen
Marilyn & Alan Rothstein
Fran & Rich Rowlenson
Paula Rubin
Betty Ann Rudolph
Lois Rudolph
Eleanor Russell
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Russo
The Rydin Family
Louis & Cheryl Saloom
Len & Carol Saltiel
Leo & Pat Salvatore
Sebastian & Roxanne
Saraceno
Diane & Kent Sargent
Phyllis Satter
Carl Sauerbrunn
Bob & Marianne Sawicki

Albert J. Saxer
Kristine Sayers
Steven & Lenore Schack
Allison and Tony Scherer
Aric & Mady Schichor
Amy Schroder
Peter & Marcy Schulman
Paula & Roy Schwartz
Angela Scott-Henderson
Richard & Candy Seaman
Shari Roth & Russ Selzer
Richard & Vivienne Semler
Jim & June Serruta
Susan & Jeff Shapiro
Donald & Nan Shapiro
Harold B. Shapiro
Eleanor Sharp
Patrick and Janice Shea
William J. Shea II
Jean Sheffler
Barbara Sherako
Edith Sherman
Irving & Edie Shiffman
Eileen Green Shingleton
Barbara Shuckra
The Shufro Family
Jim & Anne Silk
Clem & Suzanne Skalski
Joan Skelley
Geraldine Sklarz
Don & Karen Skokan
Virginia & George Slack
David & Ruth Slocum
Barbara & Henry Smachetti
Linda Smardin
Jane Smith
Joan & Bernie Smith
Elma & Matt Smith
Suzanne Smith
Lorraine Smith
E Snyder
Duncan Somerville
Emily & Norman Sondheimer
Donald & Sophie Sopelak
The Soucy Family
Mary S. Spalla
Eric & Iris Spungin
Selma Squires
Florence Stahl
Charlotte Kinlock & 
Anne Starback
Duanne & Carolyn Starr
Mary Stefanov
Bruce Stein
Ruth Stern
Sue & Jim Stevens
The Stokesbury Family
Janet Stradley
Frank & Madge Stratton
Dick Strickland
Marcia & Charles Strid
Patricia Studley
Dick & Anita Sullivan
Mary & Jeff Suter
The Suter Family
Kathleen & Wilfred Talbot
Louise Talotta
Mr.& Mrs. Richard Tartakoff
Kenna Daly, Kirk Tavtigian
& family
Shel Taylor
Jean Tepley
Ken & Martha Theroux
Raquel Thomison
Ruth Thompson

Leonora Thramann
Eric Throndson
Mrs. Barnard Tilson
Ruth Timme
Jan & Jim Titus
Western A. Todd
Len & Janet Tolisano
Richard & Doris Tourville
Susan Tousignant
Martin & Dorine Toyen
Patricia & Louis Tremblay
Melvin Tubis
Susan Turner
Joan Tyler
The Tyler Family
The Vallee Family
Alex Vance
Louise Vaughan
Pauline H. Vehslage
Gerald & Patricia Vitkauskas
The Vitkauskas Family
The Volinski Family
Tom & Mary Ellen Voorhees
Jules W. Vrijmoet
Dick and Pat Wagner
John & Rhonda Walker
Marie Ruth Wall
Patricia and Stephen Wall
& family
MaryAnn Wallace
David Walsh
Cathy Walter
Beverly Walton
Max & Jacquie Warren
Abby Warren
Laurine Webb
William & Eileen Weiblen
The Weist Family
Bill & Arlene Weldon
Peter & Linda Wells
Marie Welsh
Florence Wendell
Richard & Mary Wheeler
Lee & Chris Whelan
Martha White
Luann & Ed Whitmore
Susanna Whitney
Janet Wiese-Snyder
Daphne Wilcox
Eleanor E. Willerup
Nancy & Harry Willis
Tom & Claire Wills
Mr. & Mrs A.E. Winter
Margaret Winters
Dwayne & Dorothy Witter
Dr. David & Donna Wittmer
The Wolfberg Family
Ruth Woodford
The Woods Family
Annette Wright
Jan & Bob Wright
Cynthia Yee
Ralph & Dorothy Young
Laura and James Young
Alice Zacchera
Mark & Deb Zacchio
Frances A. Zacchio
Beth & Michael Zapatka
Jack & Glorie Zeisz
Shirley Zeldis
Joseph & Ellen Zibbideo
Lillian Zietz
Peter & Peggy Zikowitch
Robert Zile
Lenore & David Zionts



JOI N NOW!

Individual / Senior ............ $10

Senior couple ..................... $15

Family Bookworms ............ $25

Booklover .......................... $50-$99

Bibliophile ......................... $100-$199

Book Collector ................... $200 & up

Friends of the Avon Free Public Library
281 Country Club Road, Avon, CT 06001

Name:___________________________________________________________________________________________

Street:___________________________________________________________________________________________

City, State, Zip: __________________________________________________________________________________

Phone: __________________________________   E-mail: ______________________________________________
(Please print clearly) 

I would like to help with: I wish to receive: ❑ Public Library Notices

❑ Friends-only emails❑ Annual Book Sale (May)    

❑ Friends Board Member    

❑ Baked Goods Donation

❑ Garden Swat Team

❑ Special Projects Volunteer

❑ New member       ❑ Renewal

Please make checks payable to the
Friends of the Library.  Include this form with your
tax-deductible contribution and matching gift form 
if your company participates.

Fall 2011

AVON
F R E E

PUBLIC
LIBRARY

SEPTEMBER 

IS LIBRARY CARD 

SIGN-UP MONTH

The Power of the Card!

Commemorative Bricks

for the landscaped courtyard

Avon residents ordered nearly 300 inscribed bricks
for our new landscaped courtyard!  Thank you for your
generosity and support.

BOOK DISCUSSIONS

This fall we will offer two book discussions on

Thursday evenings from 7:00-8:30. Professor Nels

Highberg, from the University of Hartford, will lead

the discussions.

November 3, 2011
The Plague
by Albert Camus

December 1, 2011
The Immortal Life of Henrietta Lacks
by Rebecca Skloot



Welcome to our new Children’s Library Specialist

Marisa Gorman!

We have a new librarian!  Marisa joins us upstairs in the evenings and specializes in giv-

ing great book recommendations!!!  She also works in the children’s department at Barnes

and Noble and has a Master’s in Library Science degree from Southern Connecticut State

University. Stop by and say hello and ask her what she’s reading!!  Welcome Marisa!

Summer Reading 2011!
Thank you to everyone who participated in our 2011 Summer Reading Clubs- “One World Many Stories!” and “You are

Here!” They were hugely successful with over 500 participants ranging in age from 2-18!  Reader’s participated in library

programs, completed great reading goals and tracked their reading on reading logs. They brought their reading logs in

weekly for a “check-in” and received rewards and raffle tickets towards larger prizes. Check out some fun from some of

our Summer Reading events!

Thank you to our longtime supporter Farmington Bank and all the following

sponsors who helped encourage reading and literacy in our community! 

KIDS’ FALL PROGRAMS
You may notice there are quite a few less programs than usual. Due to construction we have had to limit our available

programs. Stay tuned for more programs Winter 2012 in our BRAND NEW STORYTIME/PROGRAM ROOMS!! 

Wednesday, September 14, 10:30am- Babies and Books!  Storytime for ages 12-24 months, Sign up

Tuesday, September 20, 4:00pm- Bookmates Book Club- Grades 1-3, Sign up

Thursday, September 22, 4:30pm- Intermediate Nutmeg Book Club- Join us to discuss this month’s nominee! Grades

4-6, Sign up

TEEN FALL PROGRAMS
Friday, September 16, 3:00pm- Welcome Back!!  Join us to celebrate a new school year- video games, food and fun! 

HELD AT THE LIBRARY

Tuesday, September 27, 2:30- Teen Nutmeg Book Club featuring, “The Compound” by S.A. Bodeen. Grades 7 & 8, Sign
up Online!  

HELD AT AVON MIDDLE SCHOOL IN MRS. BRENNAN’S CLASSROOM- RM 215

Audience participation in the production of
“Aladdin” by the Hampstead Stage Company

Creating shirts at the 
“Let’s Go to Mexico” program

Fun at the Annual Friends
Ice Cream Social - YUMMMY!



Fall Film Matinee Series

Avon Library presents afternoon movies 

at the Senior Center • 1:30 pm

September 1 Laura
Vincent Price, Clifton Webb, Dana Andrews, Gene Tierney, Judith Anderson.

September 8 How to Steal a Million
Peter O'Toole, Audrey Hepburn, Eli Wallach, Charles Boyer, Hugh Griffith.

September 15 A Good Year
Albert Finney, Russell Crowe, Marion Cotillard, Abbie Cornish.

September 22 Tootsie
Dustin Hoffman, Jessica Lange, Teri Garr, Dabney Coleman.

September 29 Angels and Demons
Tom Hanks, Ewan McGregor, Ayelet Zurer.

October 6 Walk the Line
Joaquin Phoenix, Reese Witherspoon, Ginnifer Goodwin, Robert Patrick

October 13 Devil Wears Prada
Meryl Streep, Anne Hathaway, Stanley Tucci, Simon Baker.

October 20 Two for the Road
Audrey Hepburn, Albert Finney.

October 27 The Other Boleyn Girl
Natalie Portman, Scarlett Johansson, Eric Bana


